## The John M. O'Malley Family

PO Box 1374 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 704-730-0644 (H) 704-974-6108 (Cell)

September-October, 2004

Dear Friend of Missions:

My heart rejoices in the goodness of God on our ministry and family since our last letter to you. While we faced a certain trial, we have enjoyed definite triumph. Allow me to share the highlights of His grace in our physical health. The Lord saw fit to allow a physical trial to come in my life.

I developed a severe case of infections affecting my ears. Many of you know, because of my hearing loss, this complication was rather severe. However, through the pain medications and treatments the Lord allowed me to find a physician who helped me with the immediate infections and the more long-term issues with my hearing.

Just a few weeks before the infection, God touched the hearts of the Pastor and members of the Bible Baptist Church of Culpeper, Virginia about my hearing loss. They gave me \$1000.00 to help me get treatment to supplement my health insurance. The Lord used these funds, along with \$850.00 from Calvary Baptist Church in New Bern, North Carolina and an individual to purchase a special hearing aid that compensates for the tinnitus and hearing loss. Through this physical trial came triumph because of His grace.

The Lord blessed in allowing me to go to help a new church planting effort in Wyoming. It was their first missions conference. It was enjoyable to watch this new congregation seek to help others hear the Gospel, just like someone gave so they could have the gospel in their community. Their Faith Promise Missions commitment exceeded all expectations as the handful of believers committed \$10,000.00 for the year. (See picture to the right)

God has given me opportunities to help missionaries with their presentations and training for the work. It is a thrill to be used in these areas as we seek to daily accomplish the purpose to which God call me. Namely, to help the world get and keep the missionaries she needs.



Your investment in this work both humbles and helps us. We attempt to represent you in the best way possible each week. The Lord has saved three people in recent days in the meetings we have preached. We have also seen three people commit their lives to missionary service.

The Lord allowed me to visit one of our missionary families in Alberta, Canada. I spoke in two of their three congregations and held their first Faith Promise Missions conferences. The Lord moved mightily in both. Now there are two more churches added to the number of giving churches. This is a thrill that is possible solely because of your investment.

Kim and John are both in good health. John is doing very well in school. He is 6'4" tall and still growing. We are hoping by year's end to have new prayer cards to go out with our Christmas newsletter.

May God bless you for your sacrificial giving,

The

John M. O'Malley